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Committee Members 
Lindsey B. Counsell – Chair • Tom Lee – Vice Chair • Vacant – Clerk/Historical Commission • Terry Duenas – At Large • Katherine Garofoli – At Large 

Stephen Robichaud– Planning Board • Tom Lee – Conservation Commission • Vacant – Recreation Commission 
   Deborah Converse – Housing Authority • Farley Lewis – At Large • Felicia Penn, President – Town Council Liaison   

Monday, December 16, 2024 

Regular Public Hearing DRAFT Minutes 

Meeting Held Via Zoom:  https://zoom.us/j/83989955854  

5:30 PM 

 

Lindsey Counsell – Chair Present 

Tom Lee-Vice Chair Present 

Katherine Garofoli Present 

Deborah Converse Present at 5:45 p.m. 

Stephen Robichaud  Present 

Farley Lewis Present 

Terry Duenas Present 

 
Call to Order: 
Notice of Recording:  With a quorum present, Chair Lindsey Counsell called the meeting 
to order at 5:30 pm and read: “Please note that tonight’s meeting is recorded and 
broadcast on Channel 18 and, in accordance with MGL Chapter 30A, s.20, I must inquire 
whether anyone else is taping this meeting and to please make their presence known.”  
No one present was recording the meeting. 
 
ROLL CALL: Terry Duenas (present), Tom Lee (present), Kathrine Garofoli (present), 
Farley Lewis (present), Steve Robichaud (present), and Lindsey Counsell (present).  
 
Minutes:    

• Approval of the Draft Community Preservation Committee Regular Meeting Minutes 
from November 25, 2024.    

 
The motion of Kathrine Garofoli was seconded by Tom Lee to approve the 
November 25, 2024, meeting minutes.   
Roll Call: Terry Duenas (yes), Katherine Garofoli (yes), Tom Lee (yes), Farley 
Lewis (yes), Stephen Robichaud (yes), and Lindsey Counsell (yes).   6– yes, 0 -
no.   Motion carried  

 
 

Letters of Intent:  

• A Letter of Intent has been received from the Department of Public Works requesting 
$341,595 in Community Preservation Historic Preservation Funds for exterior 
restoration work to the Centerville Recreation Building located at 524 Main Street, 
Centerville, map 207, parcel 043. Proposed improvements include the 
repair/replacement of the portico, trim and exterior door replacement as well as 
partial roof replacement.  This funding request represents the total estimated project 
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cost with prior plumbing and building improvements performed in 2015 and 2017 
provided as matching funding. The building was originally constructed in 1880 and is 
listed as a contributing building in the National Register Historic District.   

 
Mr. Richard Ventrone, Jr, Senior Architect, Department of Public Works narrated a 
PowerPoint presentation depicting the Centerville Recreation Building and outlined the 
extensive work already performed on the interior.  He noted the damage to the columns 
that has occurred over the years, saying that that the columns are hollow structures.  He 
said that water infiltration from roof leaks is the worst thing that can happen to a building 
ruining previous efforts to restore the building and historic murals.  He noted that the 
door is also in need of restoration and preservation.   
   
Terry Duenas asked if Mr. Ventrone could provide a list of CPA and Town funds used for 
repairs on the four town projects on the CPC agenda and It was noted that some town 
projects have unused balances such as funds for the windows for the Centerville 
Recreation Building.  It was agreed that a history of funding to date and 
accomplishments would be provided in an application.  Katherine Garofoli asked if there 
is an overall plan for prioritizing buildings that need the most work to function in the 
community.  Mr. Ventrone said that the town addresses building issues as they come up. 
 
Public Comment: none 
 

Motion of Tom Lee was seconded by Katherine Garofoli to move the Letter 
of Intent from the Town of Barnstable Department of Public Works for 
$341,595 in Community Preservation Historic Preservation funds for 
restoration of the Centerville Recreation Building to the Application stage.    
Roll Call: Terry Duenas (yes), Katherine Garofoli (yes), Tom Lee (yes), Farley 
Lewis (yes), Steve Robichaud (yes), and Lindsey Counsell (yes).  Deb 
Converse (abstained) 6 – yes, 0 – no. 1 – abstained.   Motion Carried. 

 

• A Letter of Intent has been received from the Department of Public Works requesting 
$792,000 in Community Preservation Historic Preservation Funds for restoration of 
the West Barnstable Railroad Depot located at 2469 Meetinghouse Way, map 155, 
parcel 043.  Proposed restoration work includes the removal and salvage of the 
existing clay tile roof, deteriorated roof sheathing, waterproofing and reinstallation of 
the historic roof tiles, associated wood trim repair, roof structural repair, window 
restoration, and interior water damage repair.  Capital funds will be used for the 
design and installation of a mechanical system that will control indoor temperatures 
and humidity.  This funding request represents a portion of the total estimated project 
cost of $978,000 with Capital Improvement Plan funding in the amount of $186,000.  
The building is in the Old Kings Highway Historic District as well as the West 
Barnstable Historic District and is listed as a contributing building in the National 
Historic District and the State Register as a Cultural Resource. 

 
Mr. Ventrone of the Department of Public Works narrated a PowerPoint presentation 
depicting the West Barnstable Railroad Depot constructed in 1911 in accordance with 
the original blueprints.  The building originally had two long open wings with passenger 
platforms and benches.  These were removed at some point decades ago.  Mr. Ventrone 
explained that railroad stations usually have very broad cantilevered eaves and said that 
the 4 posts on each corner had been added as the structure started to sag.  He noted 
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that due to water infiltration from the roof, the building is on the cusp of catastrophic 
damage.  He provided a brief history regarding legal issues that delayed restoration of 
the building for three years.  He said that the manufacturer of the clay roof tiles is still in 
business.  He noted that volunteers that love the building have done their best to keep 
the building in the best condition possible, however the building repairs have exceeded 
their abilities and fundraising.  Mr. Ventrone said that the interior of the building is 
untouched and original and is used for the purchase of tickets to ride the dinner train. 
 
There was discussion regarding fundraising and applications for state grants.  Mr. 
Ventrone said that the building repairs far exceed the fundraising abilities of volunteers 
and noted that the volunteers’ efforts have kept the building from deteriorating more than 
it has.  Mr. Ventrone explained that the property had legal issues regarding ownership 
and noted previous grant efforts, saying that a state grant application requires a clear 
title.  He indicated that the Trustee of the Cobb Trust has no interest in the building and 
in order to move forward, a 99-year lease has been executed making the town the 
caretaker of the property for the next century.    
 
CPC members spoke favorably about the project and understood that delaying 
restoration would be more costly.   At the request of the CPC members, Mr. Ventrone 
said a statement from the Legal Department as to how the ownership issue is to be 
settled will be included in the Application.   
 

Motion of Terry Duenas was seconded by Tom Lee to move the Letter of 
Intent from the Town of Barnstable Department of Public Works for $792,000                    
in Community Preservation Historic Preservation funds for the restoration 
of the West Barnstable Railroad Depot to the Application stage.     
Roll Call: Terry Duenas (yes), Deb Converse (yes), Katherine Garofoli (no), 
Tom Lee (yes), Farley Lewis (yes), Stephen Robichaud (yes), and Lindsey 
Counsell (yes).  6 – yes, 1 – no.  Motion Carried. 

 
 

 

• A Letter of Intent has been received from the Department of Public Works requesting 
$371,775 in Community Preservation Historic Preservation Funds for restoration work 
to the Old Jail Building located at 3353 Main Street, Barnstable, map 299, parcel 046.  
Proposed work will address structural concerns identified in the CBI Consulting 
building study as well as accessibility, exterior building and site elements and 
required design work.  This funding request represents a portion of the total 
estimated project cost of $485,525 with Capital Improvement Plan funding in the 
amount of $113,750.  The building was built in 1690 and holds significant historical 
value as one of the oldest wooden jails in Massachusetts and is tied to many notable 
historic events.  The building is listed on the National Register of Historic Places and 
is in the Old King’s Highway Historic District. 

 
This Letter of Intent was postponed to a future meeting. 

 

• A Letter of Intent has been received from the Department of Public Works requesting 
$496,775 in Community Preservation Historic Preservation Funds for the restoration 
of the Marstons Mills Airfield Hangar located at 1000 Race Lane, Marstons Mills, map 
104, parcel 002-T00.  Proposed restoration work will focus on addressing the 
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building’s structural integrity and restoring damaged exterior components to ensure 
its continued functionality while safeguarding its historical significance.   This funding 
request represents a portion of the total estimated project cost of $566,588 with 
Capital Improvement Plan funding in the amount of $58,280.  The building was 
constructed in the early 1920s, and the airfield’s history is deeply rooted in aviation 
and has been an integral part of the Cape Cod community for over a century and is 
listed on the State Register as a Cultural Resource.  

 
Mr. Richard Ventrone narrated a PowerPoint presentation noting that the early 1920’s 
structure is now 100 years old.  He said this building is rare as most of the earlier 
hangars were replaced with larger more modern facilities, he explained that the airport’s 
limited use did not need to grow with aviation.  He noted the steel truss system and 
corrugated siding that had been damaged by water infiltration and rust, but was 
otherwise in good condition. 
 
There was discussion whether the business that operates from the facility has any 
responsibility to maintain the building and Mr. Ventrone said that the agreement between 
the town and business would need to be reviewed.  This would be addressed in the 
application.  Mr. Ventrone confirmed that the building will look much the same just not as 
dented up after replacing like for like.  The signage will be restored and the doors 
corrected.  It was noted that brush needs to be cleared and positive drainage away from 
the foundation.  Mr. Ventrone said that he could meet CPC members at the site if they 
would like to visit.   
 
There was discussion regarding the number of town projects coming forward at the same 
time and the town’s ability to oversee them.  Mr. Ventrone assured that using several 
contracted services and in-house personnel, the Town had the manpower to manage the 
four DPW projects.   
 
Deb Converse expressed concern regarding the unequal spending on historic 
preservation projects that have little or no matching funds in relation to the community 
housing category which she represents.   She noted the large land projects which she 
said she supports, however said that CPA funds should be distributed more evenly.  
There was member discussion regarding the formula used to determine the CIP/CPA 
split for town projects and whether the town is seeking funding opportunities through the 
state or federal entities to provide matching funds.  It was noted that the CPC is limited to 
the applications coming forward and the land preservation projects coming into CPC are 
doing so with matching funds and the standard for providing matching funds should be 
held for historic preservation projects as well. 
 
Chairman Counsell said that during the Fiscal Year 2025 CPC Annual Meeting, it was 
noted that the expenses for each of the three CPA categories since 2006 were close to 
being evenly split.  He said that the backlog of historic preservation projects on town 
buildings has been on the books for a while and are all coming forward now.  He noted 
that the policy of sticking to preserving the exterior envelope may help guide CPC 
through these requests.  He said that a budget breakdown will need to be included in the 
applications with CPC’s questions answered such as the possibility of seeking grants 
and the obligations of the operator of the facility for maintenance.  Mr. Counsell said that 
he did not recall very many grants coming in for town buildings.   
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Public comment: none 
 

Motion of Tom Lee was seconded by Terry Duenas to move the Department 
of Public Works Letter of Intent for $496,775 in Community Preservation 
Historic Preservation funds for the restoration of the Marstons Mills Airport 
to the Application stage.     
Roll Call: Terry Duenas (yes), Deb Converse (abstained), Katherine Garofoli 
(yes), Tom Lee (yes), Farley Lewis (yes), Stephen Robichaud (yes), and 
Lindsey Counsell (yes).  6 – yes, 0 – no, 1 – abstained.  Motion Carried. 

 
Katherine Garofoli left the meeting at 6:37 p.m. 
 
Applications 

• An Application has been received from Barnstable Land Trust, Inc. requesting 
$1,350,000 in Community Preservation Open Space/Recreation Funds in support of 
the appraised fair market value acquisition of the property located at 30 and 31 
Crocker’s Neck Road, map 020, parcel 093-001 and 097 totaling 10.62 acres, with 
the remaining 50% of the acquisition cost, plus project costs, being raised through 
BLT’s private fundraising.  This open space project will be eligible for a state PARC 
grant to the Town for purchase of a Conservation Restriction in the amount of 
$500,000 which could partially reimburse the CPA funding.  The purchase of the 
property by BLT will protect the property from development, and will preserve the 
scenic, open space, and recreation values of the property for public access and use 
by the community.   Barnstable Land Trust will grant a perpetual Conservation 
Restriction to the Town of Barnstable on the property. 

 
Ms. Janet Milkman, Director of Barnstable Land Trust and Ms. Kelley Grant, Preservation 
Specialist, Cape Cod Compact were present to answer questions.  Ms. Milkman narrated 
a PowerPoint presentation depicting the project locus, existing open space, and golf 
course land and private and public open space land in relation to the site, and various 
maps slides showing community and scenic value of property as a club house sledding 
hill etc.   Ms. Milkman noted that a boundary line was added to the plan to exclude the 
club house lot from the conservation restriction because it uncomplicates matters 
particularly if the town will apply for a PARC grant.  She described the land as partially 
wooded with an active golf course that has development potential of four lots and 
another one-acre lot across the street.   Ms. Milkman said the Cotuit Highground Golf 
Club is a popular golf course with a club house and 1800s farmhouse and one-acre 
parking lot across the street.    
 
Ms. Milkman described the agreement with the owners of the property for purchasing the 
property with a 5-year lease back for golf course use with the potential for renewing that 
lease.  Proposed longer term uses of the property include golf, walking trails, park, picnic 
area, playground, nature center/community gathering space.   She said that conserving 
the land would protect it from development and preserve an important community gem 
and protect from the nutrient impact of Shoestring Bay particularly once it is no longer a 
golf course.  She noted that conservation of the property would protect the drinking water 
supply, protect the forested areas and protect public access to the property leveraging 
funding and cost benefits for the town. 
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Ms. Milkman said it is the Town’s decision whether they want to apply for a PARC grant 
which is different from other state grants.  She explained that the PARC grant would 
require that if the golf course lease were to be renewed for another 5 years, the town 
would be required to be the leaseholder and said that this is the reason the clubhouse lot 
has been excluded from the conservation restriction.  The Town would have to deal with 
whatever business takes place in the clubhouse.   
 
There was discussion that a 21E report and survey plan of the perimeter should be 
performed and it was noted that as it is laid out, a playground would consume the only 
flat piece of land on the property.   Ms. Milkman said that the PARC grant would spell out 
the management agreement as an addendum to the draft conservation restriction as to 
how all of this is going to transpire and ensure there are no conflicts with the PARC 
grant.  Chair Counsell said the application needs more work, however, could be 
approved contingent on these things being worked out.  Application needs a little more 
work.  Approve contingent on these things being worked out and all the future 
possibilities outlined.  Ms. Milkman noted that the conservation restriction would allow for 
all the possibilities but would not want to predetermine that the property would be used 
as a golf course after 5 years.  She said that the survey and 21 report will be completed 
shortly.  Mr. Counsell said there will also need to be a 5-year management agreement 
that clearly states what will be looked at over the next 5 years. It was agreed that an 
internal discussion regarding the PARC grant is required.   
   
In response to CPC members questions, Ms. Grant explained that a PARC grant is a 
state grant for the acquisition and improvement on properties that are used for active 
recreation rather than a land grant which is more for conservation.  It is similar to a land 
grant but allows for playgrounds and playing fields.   Ms. Grant said the awarding of CPA 
funds does not preclude the town from subsequently applying for the PARC grant, as the 
CPA grant would demonstrate the Town’s commitment to the project.   
 
Ms. Grant confirmed that BLT will be the owner of the property but Chair Counsell 
indicated that the town would want to have a better understanding of how the property 
would be managed especially what would be applied to the golf course as it is a large 
contributor of nutrients to Shoe String Bay.  He said it should be spelled out in an 
operating agreement for years 1 through 5.  He said that the possibilities need to be 
outlined and identified early on.    Ms. Grant noted that subdivision of the property is not 
required, only a sketch plan setting aside the clubhouse lot, saying that it would cause 
problems for the PARC grant if that area is excluded from the conservation restriction 
saying this is one of the complications of the PARC grant.  She said that if the town has 
to bid out the lease, the lease on the golf course itself and the lease on the building will 
end up being two different things if the club house lot is not included in the conservation 
restriction.  Chair Counsell said that BLT needs to outline the two scenarios before CPC 
recommends to the Town Council.   
 
Public comment: none. 
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Motion of Lindsey Counsell was seconded by Tom Lee to approve and 
recommend Barnstable Land Trust’s Application for $1,350,000 in 
Community Preservation Open Space & Recreation Funds to the Town 
Council through the Town Manager for the acquisition of the Cotuit 
Highground Golf Course with a Conservation Restriction to be conveyed to 
the Town of Barnstable contingent upon resolution of outstanding matters 
discussed.   
Roll Call: Terry Duenas (yes), Deb Converse (yes), Tom Lee (yes), Farley 
Lewis (yes), Stephen Robichaud (yes), and Lindsey Counsell (yes).  6 – yes, 
0 – no.  Motion Carried. 

 
 
Correspondence Received 
Chair Counsell reviewed the following correspondence received: 

• Email from Planning & Development regarding future housing discussions by the 
Planning Board and links to recent reports about multifamily housing that: 

o Discusses the draft Housing Production Plan 
o Links through the Local Comprehensive Planning Committee 
o Noted that the Affordable Housing Trust will be requesting additional 

Community Housing Funds to be transferred.  

• An inquiry regarding the West Barnstable Village Store for Historic Preservation 
Funds has been received. 

o Noted CPC does not have a policy regarding funds for private business 
entities.  Generally, CPC has not recommended these. 

• An inquiry from the Cape Cod Regional Technical High School Superintendent about 
Open Space/Recreation Funds has been received. 

o Inquiry regarding developing a park next to the school with trails.  We are 
allowed to spend money for regional projects, however a recreation 
restriction would be required.  

• An inquiry from the South Congregational Church about Historic Preservation Funds 
for cemetery restoration has been received. 

o Referred to the Legal Department to see if the preservation restriction 
would include only the graveyard area and exclude the church buildings.  
Need an evaluation of the stones before applying to the CPC.   

 
Project Updates: 

• Oakmont Road, Cummaquid properties open space acquisition update.  
o Marie Rizzo said she has been in contact with the abutters and surveys 

have been done.  There are questions that need to be answered.  Property 
has not sold as yet. 

• Mass DOT made an award for the CC Rail Trail Phase III work, tentative start in 
Spring 2025. 

• Application for Open Space and Rec. Plan Consultant has been referred to the Town 
Manager to be included on a Town Council agenda for public hearing. 

• The Federated Church Universalist Cemetery Project has been referred to the Town 
Manager to be included on a Town Council agenda for public hearing. 

• Letters of support from the Open Space and Conservation Commission for the 
Smith’s Creek CR have been issued.  The project will be scheduled for referral to the 
Town Manager for inclusion on a Town Council agenda for public hearing. 
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Member Discussion: 

• Housing Update – Stephen Robichaud 
o Steve noted that the Housing Production Plan (HPP) is a large document 

that had been developed by Elizabeth Jenkins.  He referenced the 4 page 
snap shot that was sent to CPC members in the meeting packet which 
provides a simplified overview.  He said that the HPP was referred to the 
Planning Board where public comment and member discussion entailed.  
This resulted in a unanimous Planning Board vote to recommend six 
strategies that are outlined in the Planning Board’s Letter to the Town 
Council President dated December 6, 2024, which was also included in the 
meeting packet: 

1. Pursuing the extension of Barnstable’s residential property tax 
exemption to Barnstable property owners that provide year-round 
rentals to income-eligible tenants.  Consider opportunities to use 
this incentive to strengthen the Accessory Affordable Apartment 
Program. 

2. Support village-scaled mixed-use and multi-unit development 
and redevelopment consistent with the local comprehensive plan 
by implementing community supported planning initiatives and 
zoning amendments, and studying what design, scale and type 
of housing may be appropriate in other commercial corridors and 
pedestrian-oriented village centers. 

3. Identify zoning amendments and other strategies to support 
missing middle and “living little” forms of housing: such as 
allowing single family home conversions, duplexes, cottage 
clusters, townhouses, tiny homes, and infill design consistent 
with locations identified as suitable in the Local Comprehensive 
Plan. 

4. Consider regulations and other policies focused on short-term 
rentals to the extent they impact year-round affordable housing, 
such as Nantucket’s initiative to ban corporate ownership of 
short-term rentals. 

5. Closely coordinate implementation of the Town’s Comprehensive 
Wastewater Management Plan and housing planning to address 
both natural resource protection and housing needs and continue 
to support upgrades to wastewater infrastructure in the 
Downtown Hyannis Growth Incentive Zone. 

6. Explore public-private partnerships with the Town’s largest 
employers, and opportunities internally with the Barnstable 
Public Schools, to create workforce and seasonal housing for 
employees and students. 

 
Chair Counsell asked if anyone has calculated the increased flows in wastewater if an 
additional supply of bedrooms is added, noting the limitations of the system.  Steve said 
that a build out report of every lot in the Growth Incentive Zone for downtown Hyannis 
was factored as if fully developed to the extent allowed under zoning.  Chair Counsell 
said the number of additional bedrooms the existing wastewater system can manage 
should be identified.     
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Tom Lee requested information on Winn School Development in Sandwich and Steve 
said he would notify Kyle to send it out.  Tom said he is interested from the standpoint of 
best practice.     

 

• It was decided that the format for January 27, 2025, Community Preservation 
Committee meeting will be remote. 

 
Public Comment: 
None. 
 

CPC Regular Meeting Scheduled January 27, 2025, 5:30 p.m. 
 

lAdjournment: 
 
The motion of Tom Lee was seconded by Terri Duenas to adjourn the meeting.  
Roll Call Vote: Terri Duenas (yes); Tom Lee (yes); Farley Lewis (yes); Stephen 
Robichaud (yes); and Lindsey Counsell (yes).  5 – yes, 0 no.  Motion carried.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:18 p.m.   
 
List of documents/exhibits used by the Committee at the meeting: 
 

Exhibit 1 –CPC Regular Meeting Agenda, December 16, 2024. 
Exhibit 2 – Draft Minutes -November 25, 2024 , CPC Regular Meeting.   
Exhibit 3 – Letter of Intent – DPW – Centerville Recreation Building restoration. 
Exhibit 4 -  Letter of Intent – DPW – West Barnstable Railroad Depot restoration  
Exhibit 5 – Letter of Intent – DPW – Old Jail Building Restoration 
Exhibit 6 -  Letter of Intent -  DPW – Marstons Mills Airfield Hangar Resoration 
Exhibit 7 -  Power Point Presentation – DPW Letters of Intent 
Exhibit 8 -  Application – Barnstable Land Trust – Cotuit Highground Land Protection 
Project - Crocker Road, Cotuit 
Exhibit 9 – PowerPoint Presentation – Barnstable Land Trust – Cotuit Highground Land 
Protection Project – Crocker Road, Cotuit 
Exhibit 10 – Letter from Planning Board to Town Council President regarding the 
Housing Production Plan dated December 6, 2024. 
Exhibit 11 – Housing Production Plan Snapshot 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ellen M. Swiniarski 
Community Preservation Coordinator 

Planning & Development Department 
 
Please Note:  The list of matters is those reasonably anticipated by the Chair which may be discussed at 
the meeting. Not all items listed may be discussed, and other items not listed may also be brought up for 
discussion to the extent permitted by law.  It is possible that, if it votes so, the Committee may go into 
Executive Session for specified allowable reasons. The Committee may also act on items in an order other 
than they appear on this agenda.  

 
* Public files are available for viewing during normal business hours at the Community Preservation 

office located at 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 





CPC Application (Page 1) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Submission Date:  
 
Project Title: 
 
Project Map/Parcel Number:   
 
Estimated Start Date: 
 
Estimated Completion Date:  
 
Purpose (please circle all that apply):  
Open Space       Public 
Community Housing      Private 
Historic        Non-Profit 
Recreation       Partnership (Describe below #3) 
Town Affiliation** 
(**Applications must be approved by the Town Manager prior to submission) 

 
Applicant Contact:    
Name: 
Organization (if applicable): 
Address: 
Mailing Address: 
Daytime Phone #: 
E-mail Address:  
  
Primary Contact (if different from applicant contact):  
Name: 
Address: 
Mailing Address: 
Daytime Phone #: 
E-mail Address: 

Appropriated CPA funds require one or more deed restrictions (conservation / historic preservation / housing). 
Sample restrictions are available at the Official Website of the Town of Barnstable www.town.barnstable.ma.us.  

Applicants must provide the first draft of their restriction to the CPC Project Coordinator. The Town of Barnstable 
Legal Department and Legal Consultant shall review and approve the restriction prior to the final commitment of the 

CPA funds to the project. 



CPC Application (page 2) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Budget Summary: 
Total budget for project:  
CPA funding request:  
Matching funds (committed/under consideration):   
 
Please address the following questions:  
1. Project summary (description and goals):  
 
 
2. How does this project help preserve Barnstable’s character?  
  
 
3. Partnership(s) Description: 
 
 
4. Provide a detailed project timeline:   
 
 
5. How does this project meet the General Criteria and Category Specific Criteria for CPC 
projects?  
 
 
6. Provide a detailed budget, including the following information, as applicable:  (Fiscal Year, Total 

Cost, CPC Funds Requested, Other Sources of Funding sought and received, and cost 
estimates/quotes received):  

 
 
7. Assessors office identification map and map and parcel number: 
 
             
Signature of Applicant       Date 

 
             
Signature of Applicant Partnership     Date 

 
**Additional information may be provided as well as requested. 

Appropriated CPA funds require one or more deed restrictions (conservation / historic preservation/ housing). 
Sample restrictions are available at the Official Website of the Town of Barnstable www.town.barnstable.ma.us.  

Applicants must provide the first draft of their restriction to the CPC Project Coordinator. The Town of Barnstable 
Legal Department and Legal Consultant shall review and approve the restriction prior to the final commitment of the 

CPA funds to the project. 
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The Town of Barnstable 
Department of Public Works 

382 Falmouth Road, Hyannis, MA 02601 

508.790.6400 

  

    

Mark R. Marinaccio, AIA                

          Town Architect                     
 

Application Question 2:  How does this project help preserve Barnstable’s character? 

The proposed restoration project at the historic building within Barnstable is crucial for 
preserving the town's historical and architectural character, particularly in connection to 
its rich railway history: 

1. Preserving Historical Connections to Barnstable Station:  

This building continues to serve as a living connection to Barnstable’s railway 
past. The restoration of this building, which houses the Cape Cod Chapter of the 
National Railway Historical Society, will ensure that the town's railway heritage 
and its influence in West Barnstable is remembered and celebrated. The NRHS 
has preserved the original interior of the building which is open to the public 
during the summer.  The historical artifacts, documents, and memorabilia 
highlight the Railroads role in the development of regional and national 
transportation as well as the development of the businesses of the area. 

 

2. Maintaining Architectural Integrity:  

The preservation and restoration of the building’s historic features—such as its 
clay tile roof, windows, wood trim, and structural elements—are key to 
maintaining the town's visual character. This is particularly important within both 
the West Barnstable and Old Kings Highway Historic Districts, where the 
architectural consistency and historic atmosphere contribute to the unique 
identity of Barnstable. The building's restoration will contribute to the preservation 
of the historic districts and maintain the aesthetic harmony of the surrounding 
area. 

 

3. Educational Value:  

The presence of this building provides an ongoing opportunity for the public to 
engage with and learn about Barnstable's railway history. This is a valuable 
resource for both residents and visitors, offering educational programs and 
exhibits that will highlight the historical importance of the railroad to the Cape and 
the region. 



West Barnstable Railroad Depot Community Preservation Project Application Questons 

2/19/25 

Page 2 

 

4. Historical Preservation Enhances Local Character:  

Historic preservation is not just about keeping old buildings standing; it’s about 
maintaining the unique atmosphere of a place. Barnstable's history, particularly 
its connection to the Old Colony Railroad and later the New Haven Railroad, has 
been a defining feature of the town's development. By restoring this building and 
the historical artifacts inside, the project will help preserve Barnstable's sense of 
place, ensuring that future generations understand and appreciate the role of rail 
travel in the region's growth. 

 

5. Community Identity and Pride:  

For residents and visitors, historic preservation projects like this one foster a 
sense of pride and connection to the past. By maintaining buildings that reflect 
the town’s history, Barnstable can continue to honor its cultural heritage, further 
enhancing its identity as a community that values its roots and history while 
looking toward the future. 

 
 
Application question 4:  Provide a detailed project timeline. 

Roof Repairs and Salvage: The plan to remove and salvage the existing clay tile roof, 
along with repairing the deteriorated roof sheathing and trim, is crucial. Reinstalling the 
historic tiles and addressing roof structural repairs will help protect the building from 
water damage. 

Window Restoration: This is a key aspect of maintaining the building's historic 
character, as original windows often contribute significantly to the architectural value. 
The restoration will likely involve ensuring both functionality and aesthetic integrity. 

Interior Water Damage Repair: Addressing the water damage inside the building will 
ensure that the historic finishes and elements remain protected. Repairing any structural 
damage from moisture is also vital for the building’s stability. 

Mechanical System Installation: The inclusion of a mechanical system to control 
indoor temperature and humidity is important for preserving both the building fabric and 
any historical collections housed within, particularly given the high humidity common in 
Cape Cod's climate. 

Timeline: The project timeline targeting the fall of 2026 gives ample time for careful 
planning, design, and execution of these necessary repairs and restorations. 



West Barnstable Railroad Depot Community Preservation Project Application Questons 

2/19/25 

Page 3 

  

Building Evaluation      2 months 

Construction Documents    6 months 

Bid Phase & Contract Execution   2 months 

Construction      6 months 

 
 
Application question 5:  How does this project meet the General Criteria and Category Specific 
Criteria for CPC projects?  
 

Consistency with the Local Comprehensive Plan and other planning documents that have 
received wide scrutiny and input and have been adopted by the town. 

Preserving, enhancing and celebrating the unique historical character and sense of place 
of the town and each of the seven villages. 
 

Preservation of the essential character of the town. 
The preservation of the West Barnstable station is crucial not only for maintaining the 
historical integrity of the building but also for preserving the broader cultural and 
architectural character of Barnstable. 

It offers a tangible link to the past that can be explored and understood, fostering an 
ongoing connection between Barnstable’s history and its present community. 

It contributes to preserving the essential character of the town by safeguarding its 
architectural legacy, enhancing cultural tourism, and continuing its role as an educational 
and historical landmark. This project not only honors the history of Barnstable but also 
ensures that its railway heritage remains accessible and appreciated for generations to 
come. 

 

Save resources that would otherwise be threatened and / or serve a 

currently under-served population. 

The restoration of the West Barnstable station provides significant value in terms of both saving 

threatened resources and serving currently underserved populations. By preserving a key 

historical building, you're not only maintaining an important cultural and architectural resource but 

also offering educational and cultural access to a wider community, especially those who may not 

otherwise have easy access to such historical sites. This project is a great example of how historic 

preservation can have a lasting and inclusive impact on a community’s identity, economy, and 

future. 

 
 

Demonstrate practicality and feasibility, and demonstrate that they can be 

implemented expeditiously and within budget. 

The Department of Public Works has a track record of managing project within the 
allotted budget. 
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Leverage additional public and /or private funds; applications that identify commitment 
from other funding sources will receive a higher priority. 

This project will tap into leased property funds or other funding to install interior 
environmental control systems 

 
Receive endorsement by other municipal boards or departments. 

This project is supported by the Town Managers Office and various other groups within 
the Town. 

 

Community Preservation Fund Historic Preservation Requirements 
Protecting, preserving, enhancing, restoring and / or rehabilitating publicly owned historic, 
cultural, architectural or archaeological resources of significance, especial those that are 
threatened and/ or Town-owned. 

Restoring the West Barnstable Station offers excellent cost/benefit value by preserving a 

significant publicly owned historical asset that is both culturally and economically important to 

Barnstable. The benefits far outweigh the costs when considering the long-term impacts on 

tourism, local economy, community pride, education, and environmental sustainability. The 

project will not only safeguard an essential historical resource but will also serve as a catalyst for 

ongoing economic growth, job creation, and community engagement. 
 

 Long Term Benefits: 

1. Increased Property Values: Restoring a key historic building often leads to a 5-20% increase in 

nearby property values. 

 

2. Local Economic Impact from Tourism: An estimated $300,000–$750,000 annually in revenue 

generated from tourists, local spending, and educational programs. 

 

3. Job Creation: Temporary and permanent jobs created by the restoration project and ongoing 

operations (approx. 5-10 full-time positions). 

 

4. Cultural and Educational Impact: Intangible long-term benefits in the form of enhanced 

community identity, education, and pride in local heritage. 

 

5. Environmental Benefits: Reduced carbon footprint by restoring the building rather than 

demolishing it, contributing to sustainability. 
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Inventory No: BRN.1015   

Historic Name: West Barnstable Railroad Depot

Common Name:

Address: 2469 Meetinghouse Way

 

City/Town: Barnstable

Village/Neighborhood: West Barnstable

Local No: 47

Year Constructed: 1910

Architect(s):

Architectural Style(s): Spanish Eclectic

Use(s): Abandoned or Vacant; General Retail Store; Rail Station

Significance: Architecture; Commerce; Transportation

Area(s):

BRN.D: West Barnstable Village Historic District
BRN.N: Barnstable Multiple Resource Area
BRN.O: Old King's Highway Regional Historic District
BRN.AO: West Barnstable - Central

Designation(s):
Local Historic District (05/01/1973); Nat'l Register MRA
(11/10/1987); Nat'l Register District (11/10/1987)

Building Materials(s):
Roof: Ceramic Tile
Wall: Brick; Concrete Unspecified; Glass; Wood

 

The Massachusetts Historical Commission (MHC) has converted this paper record to digital format as part of ongoing
projects to scan records of the Inventory of Historic Assets of the Commonwealth and National Register of Historic
Places nominations for Massachusetts. Efforts are ongoing and not all inventory or National Register records related to
this resource may be available in digital format at this time. 

The MACRIS database and scanned files are highly dynamic; new information is added daily and both database
records and related scanned files may be updated as new information is incorporated into MHC files. Users should
note that there may be a considerable lag time between the receipt of new or updated records by MHC and the
appearance of related information in MACRIS. Users should also note that not all source materials for the MACRIS
database are made available as scanned images. Users may consult the records, files and maps available in MHC's
public research area at its offices at the State Archives Building, 220 Morrissey Boulevard, Boston, open M-F, 9-5. 

Users of this digital material acknowledge that they have read and understood the MACRIS Information and Disclaimer
(http://mhc-macris.net/macrisdisclaimer.htm) 

Data available via the MACRIS web interface, and associated scanned files are for information purposes only. THE ACT OF CHECKING THIS
DATABASE AND ASSOCIATED SCANNED FILES DOES NOT SUBSTITUTE FOR COMPLIANCE WITH APPLICABLE LOCAL, STATE OR
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FORM B - BUILDING 

MASSACHUSETTS HISTORICAL COMMISSION 
294 Washington.Street, Boston, MA 02108 

Are: 

W B B 

i 

#)) 

Fora no. 

Barnstable (West Barnstable - Central) 

ss 
2469 Meetinghouse Way (Route 1 4 9 ) 

r i c Name West. Barnstable Railroad Depot 

Original Railroad Depot 

Present Not i n use 

s h i p : • Private individual 

Private organization 

•X Pub l i e Conrail 

Original owner Old Colony Railroad 
Company 

location in relation to nearest 
cross streets and other buildings 
or geographical features. 
Indicate north. • 

N 

IPTION: 

Date 1910 

fcOUTE. m 

Source Verbal account by Mrs. Elise Owen 
of West Barnstable 

Style . Ar t s &' £r af t s /S uanish M i s s i o n 

R.R.TRftCK 
1 — ' 1 

Architect unknown 

Exterior wall fabric None Painted cement 

Outbuildings none 

Major alterations (with dates) 

LOMBARD MINVL 

removal of f r e i g h t o f f i c e and passen­

ger p l a t f o r m s 1960's 

Moved no Date 

Aoorox. acreage .48 acres 

Recorded by Martin E. Wirtanen 

Organization Barnstable H i s t o r i c a l Commission 

D
ate

 March 25, 1< 

Setting Residential i n the v i l l a g e 

business d i s t r i c t 

Photo #64-3-B4?+ 
64-2-B47 

fStaDle a d d i t i o n a l sheets b -e) 



ARCHITECTURAL SIGNIFICANCE (describe important architectural features and . 
evaluate in terms of other buildings within community) > 

The depot has a shallow pitched orange t i l e d hip roof with f l a r e d eaves. The foundation] 
and walls are of concrete. 

The lower section of the exterior i s painted dark brown and upper section i s white. The 
double entrance door on the south facade features diamond pane transom l i t e s and unusual styled 
side l i t e s . The entrance i s balanced by a casement window on each side with diamond panes on 
top. Other windows are l / l large pane. 

HISTORICAL SIGNIFICANCE texplain the role owners played in local or state history 

and how the building relates to the development of the community) 

The advent of the r a i l r o a d through the v i l l a g e to Hyannis superseded stage coaches and V 
coastal packets as the main form of transportation and began the growth of Hyannis as the town s 
commercial center. The location of the r a i l r o a d s t a t i o n or depot on Meetinghouse Way i n 1 8 5 4 J 
when the f i r s t t r a i n went through cer t a i n l y was the reason commercial and businesses were 
developed and maintained i n the v i c i n i t y . The post o f f i c e had been located on Meetinghouse 
Way f o r many years and the 1717 West Parish Church i s located at Meetinghouse Way and Cedar 
Street. Passenger service continued f o r 105 years u n t i l 1 9 5 9 T h e f i r s t depot was b u i l t on 
Lombard land on the north side of the track and moved to the south side i n 1 8 8 8 . The present 
depot was constructed on the s i t e i n 1 9 1 0 . 

I t was recently used as a store but i s now empty and being refurbished. The attached 
photo shows the story-and-a-half f r e i g h t o f f i c e west of the station and the covered passenger 
platforms on each end of the s t a t i o n . 

BIBLIOGRAPHY and/or REFERENCES 
Barnstable County Atlases - I 8 5 8 , 1880 and 1907 

Trayser, Donald G., Barnstable: Three Centuries of a Gape God Town, 1939 Pgs. 260 to 265 
and 449 

Black, Robert Jr., Railroad History 

Attachment 1 - Photo 

20M-2/80 
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Cape Cod - Now and Then by Noel B e y l e 

This is how the West Barnstable railroad depot 
complex appeared around 1919. It is the second 
station to be constructed on the site, the first one 
made out of wood back in 1854 when the Cape Cod 
Railroad extended the tracks from Sandwich 
through Barnstable and Yarmouth to Hyannis. This 
vintage brick building is still around - just off Route 
6A on Meetinghouse Way (Route 149), across the 
street from the Stove Shop & Museum and sharing a 
parking lot with the Old Village Store - most recently 

recycled into a commercial business called the 
Village Grain Store. Currently vacant, it is now being 
restored to Its original condition and Is one of the 
last few remaining railroad stations left still 
relatively intact on Cape Cod. (Photo from the 
collection of Howard D. Goodwin.) If anyone can 
track down some details about the two depots in 
West Barnstable, please write to Noel Beyle, c/o 
Cape Cod News, 28 Barnstable Road, Hyannis, MA 
02601 gSt:,;.. <• 

ATTACHMENT 1 



FY26

West Barnstable Train Station

Hard Costs Design CIP CPC

Remove & Restore Clay Tile Roof 60 3800 228,000$                    228,000$         

Window Restoration 18 4800 86,400$                      86,400$           

Misc Restoration / Exterior Trim 35,000$                      35,000$           

Misc Interior Work / Ceiling 35,000$                      35,000$           

Structural Roof Repair 30,000$                      30,000$           

Deck replacement / Hazmat Abatement 22,000$                      22,000$           

Heat and AC system 110,000$                    110,000$         

Subtotal 546,400$                    110,000$         436,400$         
General Conditions 7-12% 25% 136,600$                    27,500$           109,100$         

Subtotal 683,000$                    137,500$         545,500$         
Design Contingency 10% 5% 34,150$                      6,875$             27,275$           

Total Estimated Construction Hard Cost 717,150$                    144,375$         572,775$         

Soft Costs Design

Design Fees 12% 81,933$              13,200$           68,733.00$      

Hazmat 35,000$              35,000$           

Advertising 300$                   300$                

Project Management 10% 71,265$              13,988$           57,278$           

Contingency 10% 72,352$              14,438$           57,915$           

Total Estimated Project Soft Cost 260,850$            260,850$                    41,625$           219,225$         

260,850$            717,150$                    186,000$         792,000$         

Total Estimated Project Cost 978,000$             

O:\Vertical Construction\Community Preservation Funding Submissions\West Barnstable Railroad Depot\FY26 - FY30 ARCH DPW West Barnstable Railroad 

Depot Restoration
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15 March 2022  

 

Paul Holtz, Co-Director & Historical Architect 

Massachusetts Historical Commission  

220 Morrissey Blvd. 

Boston, MA 02125 

 

RE: West Barnstable Train Depot – 2469 Meetinghouse Way, West Barnstable, MA 02668 

 

Dear Director Holtz,  

 

The Barnstable Historical Commission is in full support of the proposed restoration of the West Barnstable 

Railroad Depot. Located in the Old King’s Highway Historic District, the building is a monument to the Town 

of Barnstable’s growth and commerce. The train played a large part in the development of the entire Cape. The 

initial reason the railroad was coaxed into extending onto Cape Cod was the Sandwich glass works; the Boston 

& Sandwich Glass Company, which needed to get their products to Boston, so freight traffic began. That was in 

1848. The first train to come to the Town of Barnstable arrived at tWest Barnstable in December of 1853. 

Cotuit, Osterville, Marstons Mills and Centerville residents and visitors arrived in great numbers, then were 

ferried by horse and carriage to their villages. The March 22, 1887 edition of the Barnstable Patriot reported, 

“Friday the sleighs were as thick as snow birds around the R. R. Station.”  

Built in 1911, this station, designed by C. W. Murdock, is the third train depot on this site. It has been an 

important structure and center of activity for the village of West Barnstable ever since. For 53 years this 

building (and one since burned down) were a freight depot, an early version of our UPS and trucking centers. 

The West Barnstable train station allowed cranberry, apple and vegetable (West Barnstable, Marstons Mills) 

growers as well as oyster harvesters (Osterville and Cotuit) to sell at larger, more profitable markets in Boston 

and New York, cities with little space for growing fresh vegetables and fruit. Wagons would travel Route 149 to 

the station, bringing potatoes (Maine), dress goods, wine (Boston), building materials (NH, VT and CT) and 

mail to the residents. At one point there was even a Railway Post Office car as part of the consist (sorting and 

postmarking mail en route, the postmarks read "Boston & Cape Cod/ R.P.O."). 

The West Barnstable Historical Society has some of the ledgers of shipments to the depot, from cartons of fine 

wine to building materials. During World Wars One and Two, local soldiers departed from this depot as they 

went off to serve our country. By 1964 the increased travel by interstate of both goods and people led to the 

closure of passenger travel to and from the Cape, excepting special trains.  

By 2000 the building, now owned by the Town of Barnstable, stood vacant and boarded up. Two residents of 

West Barnstable met with the Town Manager, asking the Town to send out a Request for Proposal for the use of 

the station. In 2001 a decision was made to award a long-term lease to the Cape Cod Chapter of the National 

Railway Historical Society. This non-profit organization has worked diligently to repair and maintain the 

  
        

 

Town of Barnstable 
Planning & Development Department 

Barnstable Historical Commission 
367 Main Street, Hyannis, Massachusetts 02601 

(508) 862-4787  Fax (508) 862-4784 
grayce.rogers@town.barnstable.ma.us 
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building which has become a museum, and once again, a center for village activities. During the summer 

season, trains stop here once again, as they had for over 120 years.  

But now, in 2022, the building requires fiscal help from its owner, the Town of Barnstable. The West Barnstable 

Historical Society applauds the efforts of the Town of Barnstable’s Department of Public Works to initiate this 

project. And we hope the Community Preservation Committee will grant the funds needed to repair and 

preserve this very special community structure. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Nancy Clark, Chair 

 

Cc: Mark Marinaccio, Town of Barnstable  
 

Nancy Clark



Kris Clark, Town Councilor- Precinct 11 

398 Woodside Road; West Barnstable, MA  02668 

precinct11clark@gmail.com 

508-428-8754 

March 9, 2022 

William Francis Galvin at the Massachusetts Historical Commission 

220 Morrissey Boulevard; Boston, Massachusetts 

 

Dear Mr. Galvin, 

I heartily support the request for funding from the Massachusetts Historical Commission Preservation Project 

Funds for the West Barnstable Train Depot. 

Constructed in 1910 the Spanish Eclectic style building is historically significant for its representation of the 

main form of transportation of the time and its impact on commercial business growth in the area and the 

Hyannis commercial center. 

Preservation work is planned to include restoration of the clay tile roof (which is currently leaking), window, 

door, trim, and minor interior restoration.  The project will include removal and salvage of the existing clay 

tile roof, repair work to substrate, and re-installation of the salvaged clay tiles.  Our preservation architect 

indicated that this style tile is still available and any compromised tiles will be replaced in-kind.  All work will 

meet the Secretary of The Interiors standards for the preservation of historic buildings. 

The Town’s project estimate is $670,000 and the grant could fund up to $100,000 of that cost.  There is 

sensitivity to the expense of this project, but I appreciate the dedication of Town Architect, Mark Marinaccio, 

to put forward renovations that are historically precise.  Should this grant get awarded to the Town of 

Barnstable, it would show the residents and reviewers that that Town has made an effort to reduce the 

amount requested from the Town’s Community Preservation Fund. 

This historic structure contributes to the West Barnstable Historic District and has been maintained by a 

dedicated group of members and volunteers of the Cape Cod Chapter of the National Railway Historical 

Society, custodians of this station since 2001. 

http://www.capecodnrhs.org/ 

It has served as a shooting location for the films, The Golden Boys in 2008 and The Lightkeepers in 2009.  

During operating season from May through October, along with special community events, this Railroad 

Station serves as a stop for excursion trains that run from Hyannis to the Cape Cod Canal. 

In the past, it was the center of attention for the West Barnstable “Cranberry Express”, which ran as a 

fundraiser for the Cape Cod Chapter of the National Railway Historical Society and the West Barnstable Civic 

Association.  (Pictures included) 

It also serves as a popular feature of the Annual West Barnstable Village Festival each year on the third 

Saturday of August.  Most of the time, the trips from this location are full at the West Barnstable Railroad 

Station during our Annual Festival. 

Grant funding would be welcomed to complement the significant investment that the Town is proposing to 

make at this historic structure. 

Most Sincerely, 

 

Kris Clark; Councilor, Precinct 11, Town of Barnstable 



National Railway Historical Society 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     March 8, 2022 

 

To Whom it May Concern: 

 

As President of the Cape Cod Chapter, National Railway Historical Society and on behalf of our  

Members I wish to advocate for the approval of the grant towards the restoration of the West 

Barnstable Train Station and Museum.  We are a 501(c) 3 volunteer organization.   

 

We became the custodians of the station in 2001 and members have worked diligently to bring the 

station back to its original splendor and welcome all to enjoy.  The original wooden station and freight 

house burned down and the current station was built in 1910. The cost was $18,000 and followed the 

same style pattern with the clay tile roofing that the New Haven Rail Road used in constructing the long 

gone Sagamore Station and the current Buzzards Bay Station.  The station contains most of the original 

oak woodwork and facilities.  Our monthly meetings have been held there since about 2003 during May 

through September. 

 

We operate the station during the May through October season and take part and support all the village 

and community events.   We have maintained as much as possible over the years, including contracting 

for the removal of the asbestos flooring tiles and the pipe in the attic.  We have painted the interior and 

exterior the original NYNH&H colors several times, but with the roofing and ceiling leaks, no heat and 

freezing winters, the ceilings are peeling and the artifacts are deteriorating.  The soffits are rotting and 

all the exterior doors need replacing.  Under our license agreement with the town and with our own 

fundraising, we hope to install the HVAC system in the attic at the time of the restorations. 

 

Thank you for your consideration and please contact me if you have any questions or if I can provide any 

additional information. 

 

     Sincerely, 

     _________________________________________  

     Linda Z. Pegnato, President 

Cape Cod Chapter NRHS - www.capecodnrhs.org    Telephone #508-362-WBTS (9287) 
 

CAPE COD CHAPTER 

P.O. Box 1912 - 2469 Meetinghouse Way 

West Barnstable, MA  02668 
508-362-WBTS (9287) www.capecodnrhs.org 

 



 
 

~ 2022-2023 WBCA Officers ~ 
Andrew Lee, President; Ed Jay, Vice President; Bob Stolte, Treasurer; Marissa Caney, Recording Secretary;  

Maria DeMayo, Corresponding Secretary; Nancy Meagher, Immediate Past President 
 
 

    West Barnstable Civic Association 
P.O. Box 243 

West Barnstable, MA  02668 
www.westbarnstable.org 

westbarnstablecivic@gmail.com 
 

 
 
 
 
March 10, 2022 
 
Dear Mr. Galvin, 
 
On behalf of the West Barnstable Civic Association, I would like to express our full support for 
Massachusetts Historical Commission Preservation Project Funds to restore the West Barnstable 
Railroad Depot. This building is located within the Old Kings Highway Historic District, as well as 
the West Barnstable Historic District. The West Barnstable Railroad Depot is also listed as a 
Massachusetts Cultural Resource. The building currently houses the Cape Cod Chapter of the National 
Railway Historical Society.  
 
Constructed in 1911 by the New Haven Railroad, the Arts & Crafts/Mission Style building served 
trains to Boston and seasonal trains to New York until 1964 when the New Haven Railroad ran its 
last passenger train to Cape Cod. Between 1986 and 1996 it served as an unmanned stop for Amtrak's 
Cape Cod service. The station was used as a shooting location for the films The Golden Boys in 2008 
and The Lightkeepers in 2009. During the summer, West Barnstable serves as a stop for select excursion 
trains running from Hyannis to the Cape Cod Canal. In 2001, the Cape Cod Chapter of the NRHS 
leased the property and has been able to complete some minor repair work. The building has been 
restored as a historical railway station and museum.  
 
The Department of Public Works is seeking funding for design and restoration of the building. They 
estimate completion of the project in the spring of 2023.  
 
Thank you for your consideration of this request.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Andrew Lee 
WBCA President 






























